College of Liberal Arts Faculty Council Meeting
April 8, 2015 Meeting #7 Draft Minutes

Attendance: Alexander Jaffe, Chris Karadjov, Lynda McCroskey, Craig Stone, Suzanne Dallman, David Wallace, Dan O’Connor, Yutian (Kate) Chen, Araceli Espearza, Hyowon Ban, Carol Comfort, Kiyomi Chinen, Ebony Utley, Jim Miles, Heather Stephens, Ragan Fox, Caitlin Fouratt, Margaret Kuo, Gwen Shaffer, Francisca Gonzalez Flores, Cora Goldstein, William (Bill) Mohr, Carl Fisher, Barbara LeMaster, Jeff Blutinger, Isabella Lanza, Maricela Correa-Chavez, Alexander Klein, L. Hubbard

I. Call to Order 3:30pm

II. Approval of Agenda 3:37pm. Approved by acclaim

III. Approval of minutes for Meeting #6 March 11, 2015 with additions to the attendance of Ragan Fox and Yutian Chen and correction under PR Report that all but one department has uploaded alumni video to their website. Motion by Blutinger (1st) Fisher (2nd) to approve. Approved unanimously.
IV. Reports:

a. Faculty Executive Committee: Chair’s Report (Jaffe): Elections Committee (Patrick Deveney and Carol Comfort) will oversee the process. Nominations will close April 8. A second call for committees will follow. The next steps following the CLA Retreat will include a push from the PR Committee and a summary of strategic planning steps accomplished and to be accomplished next will be presented at the May 6, 2015 FC meeting. Tracy Mayfield will present to the CLA faculty on Predatory Publishing. A forum will be scheduled (TBA either for April 29 at 3:30 or May 6 around noon).
b. Dean’s Report: Dean David Wallace: Reminder that the presentation on the Armenian Genocide will begin at 6:20pm in Hall of Science 100 tonight. Members are asked to encourage colleagues to self-nominate to serve on the CLA RTP Committee. Compensation update: Raises for lecturers are complete. As (1) the faculty voted not to take the 3% across the board, (2) so the voted upon 1.6% raise across the board is complete, (3) the Chancellor’s Office expects to complete the SSI max increases by April 1, no later than for the May 1, 2015 payroll check. The $447K underestimated backfill money was not provided by the Chancellor’s Office; therefore, in order to address the will of the faculty vote, this shortfall effects additional raises past the 1.6%. The Provost and President have prioritized the most difficulty equity issues. The Provost and President are trying to get the lowest person’s in their categories raises first. A letter will be sent to faculty members with their new salary once the process is complete.
c. PR Committee: (This report was given out of order, following New Business Item a). Chris Karadjov noted the success of the recent Best Practices Workshop and requests that interested faculty can contact him or Gerry Wachovsky with help using WordPress or for assistance with department websites and PR.

V. New Business:

a. Dean’s Review Committee Ballot was distributed and Gwen Shaffer was charged with collecting and counting the votes.

b. CLA Sabbatical Leave Instruction and Evaluation Criteria (attached below)—Discussion regarding the 1st category, Description of the Project, centered around whether it would be prudent to exchange this category with an “Abstract of Project”, as well as assigning weights to this and other categories. Jeff Blutinger moved to strike appendices from the Sabbatical Application. The motion to “Strike appendices usage in the Sabbatical Application” passed, with two abstentions. Another motion and lengthy discussion focused on (1) merging categories A and B, (2) equally weighting these categories, (3) adding a fourth category, (4) changing language under Faculty History category to something similar to “Faculty History of Research and Scholarly and Creative Activity as defined in the CLA RTP policy, relative to rank. The discussion was tabled to be concluded at the next FC meeting. 
VI. Meeting adjourned 5:00pm

CLA Sabbatical Leave Proposal Guidelines
(1) Attach a statement outlining the project that you propose to develop during this leave period.  The text of the proposal must be prepared using 12-point type and 1-inch margins and may not exceed five single-spaced pages in length. The research program should be clearly stated and understandable to colleagues outside the discipline. 

Please use the headings below in organizing your proposal:

(a) Description of the project.  (WEIGHT____%) Provide a detailed summary of the nature and substance of the project.








(b) Background, significance, and justification of the project:  (WEIGHT____%)


* Situate the project in relation to previous work in the same area.  


* Indicate the nature of the project’s contribution to the field (for example, publication, exhibits, performance, instructional materials). 

* Indicate where it breaks new ground, where it represents part of an ongoing inquiry, etc. 

* State the value of the completion of the proposal to the university. 

* Provide evidence of the proposer's background, training and qualifications relative to the project as well work on the project already accomplished or underway. 
(c) Design, methodology, and timeline:  (WEIGHT____%)


*Specify the research methodology or approach to the proposed leave project


* Include a detailed timeline, and demonstrate the feasibility of completing the proposed project within that timeline. 


* Justify the necessity of sabbatical leave for the completion of the project. 


* Provide evidence of the likelihood that the proposal will be completed as planned. 
(d) Anticipated goals and outcomes: (WEIGHT____%)


Outcomes may be oriented towards research (including community-based projects), instructional effectiveness or contribute to University-community relationships. These outcomes should include a tangible scholarly outcome, and be appropriate to the leave period requested. 
(2) Summary of all research support received from the University since appointment or since applicant’s last sabbatical/difference-in-pay leave. Note that application instructions require copies of work-accomplished report from most recent sabbatical/leave; if applicant does not have a copy, s/he should contact the Office of University Research. As a last resort, if no copy can be obtained otherwise, contact the dean’s office for instructions. 

(3) Attach a full, up-to-date CV.

(4) Appendices
? 

